
A Baptist Ministry
The Purpose Statement of our church is:

NOW IS THE TIME TO BE GOD’S
LIGHTHOUSE IN TIN CAN BAY

Jesus said, “I am the light of the world; whoever follows me will never walk in darkness but will 
have the light of life.” John 8:12

25th April 2021

LEST WE FORGET
ANZAC Day is a solemn day for many of us. Australians have faithfully commemorated 
this day in honour of those men and women who have served in our armed forces to 
selflessly protect our country and the countries of our allies. ‘LEST WE FORGET’ is a 
motto known by all Australians, both young and old.

In particular, we honour those who have paid the ultimate sacrifice with their life to 
ensure a better future for their families and future generations. As Christians, we should 
use ANZAC Day to meditate on the supreme sacrifice that Jesus Christ made on the 
cross. He didn’t just give His life for his family or country but gave His life for every 
human being that has ever lived. Yet the majority of people fail to recognise His 
sacrifice even though it was for them that He died. Romans 5:6 says, “For while we were 
still helpless, at the right time, Christ died for the ungodly.”

His death means we can have a future that will continue forever in His presence. We 
were dead in our sins but have now been made alive when we place our faith and trust 
in Him. We have this promise in Romans 6:4-11, “Therefore we were buried with him by 
baptism into death, in order that, just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of 
the Father, so we too may walk in newness of life. For if we have been united with him in 
the likeness of his death, we will certainly also be in the likeness of his resurrection. For 
we know that our old self, was crucified with him so that the body ruled by sin might be 
rendered powerless so that we may no longer be enslaved to sin, since a person who has 
died is freed from sin. Now if we died with Christ, we believe that we will also live with 
him, because we know that Christ, having been raised from the dead, will not die again. 
Death no longer rules over him. For the death he died, he died to sin once for all time; but 
the life he lives, he lives to God. So, you too consider yourselves dead to sin and alive to 
God in Christ Jesus.”

Let us never forget the one who made the greatest sacrifice of all. LEST WE FORGET.



Welcome to Our Service
We pray you will encounter God as we worship together today. If you are visiting please make yourself 

known to someone and stay behind for a chat.

Happy Birthday to Frith Krueger celebrating her birthday on 
Tuesday, to Bruce Goodall. on Wednesday, to Murray Buhse on 

Thursday, and to Jennie Tritton on Saturday.
God’s blessings on your special day.

Prayer Points
Frith Krueger had her •	
surgery on 22nd April. 
Please pray for her 
recovery.
Continue to pray for Bob & Desley’s •	
daughter, Mon. She is no longer 
taking any fluids and so her passing 
is only a matter of time. Continue 
to pray for Bob, Desley, Mon’s 
husband Scott, and their family.
Pray for Leighton Grantley being •	
treated for his Acute Myeloid 
Leukaemia.
Pray for Wayne & Yvette Hill and •	
their family following the passing of 
her mother late last week in South 
Africa.
Pray for all members of our church •	
who are experiencing anxious and 
difficult times — that they might 
know God’s peace, wisdom and 
guidance.
Pray for the ministry that each one •	
of us has with family members, 
friends and neighbours.

Residency By Dillons —
Flu Vax Requirements

After 3rd May a person will not be able 
to visit an Aged Care Facility unless they 
have had a Flu Vaccination. Visitors will 
be required to show written evidence 
of having received a flu vax prior to 
being able to enter the facility for 

any purpose. Flu vaxs are available at 
some pharmacies as well as at the GP 

surgeries.

This will have an impact for anyone 
wanting to attend our monthly church 

services held at Dillons. Our next service 
will be on 5th May.

Church Directories
If you haven’t collected your copy of 
the new Church Directory please see 

Glenn after the 
service, or email or 
text him and he will 
arrange to get one 

to you.



May Mission Month
Global Interaction is the mission arm of 
Australian Baptist Churches and we provide 
monthly support for Tim & Melanie Downes 
through them. The month of May has been 
set aside as their Mission Month to spark 

deeper engagement with local and global missions.

May Mission Month focuses on four key themes. With eyes of faith, what do 
we see?

Vibrant Communities ....

Following Jesus in their own distinctive ways1.	

Sharing God’s love2.	

Humbly contextualising the Good News3.	

Partnering together4.	

Please take the time to pray for Global Interaction and all their mission 
workers. Their website has a wealth of information and a number of 
resources to help you become more informed and to equip you to get 
involved.

https://www.globalinteraction.org.au/be-involved/may-mission-month/may-
mission-month-resources

Children’s Ministries
Lighthouse Kids is for children 3 years old to the 

end of grade 6. It runs each week of the school term 
during the sermon in our Sunday worship service. Our 
program includes bible lessons and follow-up activities.

Breakfast Club (a ministry of School 
Chaplaincy) is run on Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings at the Tin Can Bay 
State School. This is a fantastic way to 

minister to those students who are less fortunate and also 
a great time to get to know the kids. “If we can give just 
a handful of children a good start to the day, then it is worth it.”
Donations of food items is always needed to allow this ministry to 
continue - Margarine, Vegemite, Honey, Jam, Cheese Slices (plastic 
cheese not the real stuff) and Apple Juice Poppers (100% juice).

https://baptistworldaid.org.au/jesus-on-the-margins/
https://baptistworldaid.org.au/jesus-on-the-margins/


Church Website
Links to the Sermon and Church Bulletin are emailed out each week but 
they are also available on our Church Website. In fact, you can listen 
to sermons from as far back as 2011. To access these and other great 

resources you need to register online and email Brad so he can confirm your registration.
www.tincanbaycommunitychurch.com.au

Website Administrator - Brad Battaglene, Email: bbattagl@gmail.com

If you have any notices for 
the bulletin please let Trevor 

know by Wednesday night -
Email: trevor.flor@gmail.com

Ph: 0418 770 986

Contact Numbers

Office	 tcbbaptist@bigpond.com	 5486 2055
Pastor	 John Van der Heijde	 0447 166 906
Elders	 John Finger	 0468 916 304
	 Bruce Goodall	 0413 920 987
Deacons	 Julie-Anne Batchelor	 0414 677 421
	 Simon Hughes	 0438 735 988
	 Jim Menteith	 0457 203 348
Pastoral Care
& Prayer	 Heather Goodall	 0427 821 363
	 Email: goodall_the_time@hotmail.com

Did you know you can give your offering 
electronically?

Bank details are -
Account Name: Tin Can Bay Community Church

BSB: 084-952
Account No: 01-500-4389

Rosters
Date Worship 

Leader Singers Data Welcoming Offering 
Counters

Sanitiser 
Team

Chair Setup
7am start

25 Apr Simon Carmel Linda Trevor U
Kay

Nick
Jed

Kathy
Kay

Rob
Trevor U

2 May Kelly Heather Julie-Anne Michele
Diane

Christine
Tyson

Sheryl
Michele

Rob, Bruce 
& Heather

This Week In Our Church

Sunday 25th April	 9.00 am	 Church Service
		  Lighthouse Kids
Monday 26th April	 9.30 am	 KYB at Jan Murfet’s home
Tuesday 27th April	 9.00 am	 KYB at Kim Petterson’s home
	 9.00 am	 KYB at Jan Hughes’ home
Wednesday 28th April	 3.00 pm	 Homegroup at Kay Cox’s home
Sunday 2nd May	 9.00 am	 Church Service
		  Lighthouse Kids

Church Library
The Church Library is open each week after the service. It’s located at the 
back of the Auditorium so take time to have a browse of what’s on offer.

http://www.tincanbaycommunitychurch.com.au

